
 

State of New Jersey 
BOARD OF PUBLIC UTILITIES 

44 South Clinton Avenue 

Post Office Box 350 

Trenton, New Jersey 08625-0350 

www.nj.gov/bpu/ 

(609)777-3300

April 12, 2023 

Mark Mader Tori Geisler 
Director, Rates/Regulatory Affairs Managing Counsel 
300 Madison Ave 2800 Pottsville Pike 
Morristown, NJ 07962-1911 Reading, PA 19612-6001 
mmader@firstenergycorp.com tgeisler@firstenergycorp.com 

Brian O. Lipman Esq., Director  
Division of Rate Counsel 
140 East State Street – 4th Floor 
Trenton, NJ 08625 
blipman@rpa.nj.gov   

RE: In the Matter of an Audit of the Affiliated Transactions Between Jersey Central Power & 
Light Company, First Energy Corp. and its Affiliates Pursuant to N.J.S.A. 48:3-49, 48:3-
55, 48:3-56, 48:3-58 & N.J.A.C. 14:4-3.7(e) and (f) – Docket No. EA20110733 

Dear Mr. Mader, Ms. Geisler, and Mr. Lipman: 

At its April 12, 2023 agenda meeting, the New Jersey Board of Public Utilities (“Board”) voted in 
favor of accepting “for filing purposes only” the report of The Liberty Consulting Group in 
connection with the audit of Jersey Central Power & Light Company (“JCP&L”) as referenced 
above.  Additionally, the Board has authorized the release of the redacted report to the public.  
The deadline to file comments with the Board and the Division of Audits is May 22, 2023. 

If you have any questions, please contact Alice Bator at (609) 913-6257. 

Sincerely, 

Sherri L. Golden 

Sherri L. Golden 
Board Secretary 

SLG/AB/JE 

Encl. (s) 

PHIL MURPHY 

   GOVERNOR 

SHEILA OLIVER 

LT. GOVERNOR 

Joseph L. Fiordaliso 

President 

Mary-Anna Holden 

Commissioner 

Dianne Solomon 

Commissioner  

Dr. Zenon Christodoulou 

Commissioner 
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